St. John Lutheran School

The Cardinal Chronicle

March 1, 2023





Preschool/Kindergarten Roundup

Our Preschool/Kindergarten Roundup will be tomorrow, March 2nd starting at 5:00 pm. We will once again have the theme: **Pizza and Pajama Night.** Bring your children dressed in pajamas. Pizza and snacks will be served to start the evening. The children will then head to either the preschool or kindergarten classrooms to learn more about our school.

Upcoming Events

Feb. 27 - Mar. 3 - Spirit Week

Mar. 1 - Lenten Service - 6:30 pm

Mar. 2 - Preschool/Kindergarten Round Up - 5:00 pm

Mar. 3 - Chapel devotion - 8:15 am

Mar. 3 - Hot Lunch

Mar. 3 - 4 - LPS Basketball Tournament - Watertown

Mar. 13 - 17 - Spring Break - NO SCHOOL

Mar. 28 - Joint Parent/Board of Education meeting - 6:30 pm

March Birthdays

March 1 - Keion Brown

March 8 - Randy Block

March 15 - Scarlett Kuchta

March 23 - Isaac Kamps

March 24 - Eleanor Lorenz

March 26 - Jacob McClain

March 26 - Mrs. Rohde



Hot Lunch

This week's hot lunch will be chicken nuggets and buttered noodles provided by St. John's faculty. The cost is \$2 per person.

Lutheran Pioneers

There will be no Lutheran Pioneer meetings during Lent.

Seroogy Candy Bar Orders

Thank you to all who ordered Seroogy candy bars. Parents, if you haven't done so yet, please sign the form acknowledging the number of candy bars you received and send it back to Mrs. Sargent by Thursday, March 2nd. Also, please find attached a new order form for anyone who would like to do a re-order or order for the first time. Please have those forms returned to Mrs. Sargent by next Tuesday, March 7th so we can send in the order by Wednesday.

LPS Basketball Tournament

Just a reminder that our basketball team will be traveling to Luther Prep School for the annual co-ed tournament on March 3rd and 4th. **There will be school** for the rest of the student body **this Friday, March 3rd**. Hot lunch will be served that day.

Immunization Requirement Update

Parents, there has been an update to the immunization requirements from the Wisconsin Department of Health Services for those students entering Grade 7 this next school year. Please read the attached notification from DHS.

Joint Parent/Board of Education Meeting

Parents are invited to attend a joint Board of Education meeting being held on Tuesday, March 28th beginning at 6:30 pm. Please take this opportunity to address any questions or concerns you may have with your Board members.

Mission Offering



Our second semester mission offering will be going to the family of Finneas Bater, the 2 year old son of a WELS pastor in Thousand Oaks, CA. Finneas was diagnosed with medulloblastoma, a form of brain cancer. He has been going through numerous chemotherapy treatments over the last few months. Our donations

will help the family pay for the treatments that Finneas needs. Last week we collected \$29 bringing our total semester offering to \$253.25. Mission offerings will be collected during our chapel service on Fridays. Thank you for your heartfelt gifts.

2 Corinthians 9:11 – You will be made rich in every way so that you can be generous on every occasion, and through us your generosity will result in thanksgiving to God.

Seroogy's Candy Bar Fundraiser - 2023

Please use this form to **order or reorder** Seroogy's candy bars. We ask that you return this form to your child's teacher or Mrs. Sargent no later than the **morning** of **Tuesday**, **March 7th** so we can get the order in to Seroogy's by March 8th. The candy bars should be ready for pick up by Wednesday, March 22nd. (If possible, please send any payments from your first order to Mrs. Sargent as soon as you can so we can use that to purchase the second order.) All **money is due by March 31st**. If paying by check, please make **checks** payable to: **St. John CEA**.

We have **two options** for you to choose from, or a combination of the two. **Option #1**: The box will contain 25 mixed flavors (5 of each - Almond, Peanut Butter, Chocolate Meltaway, Mint Meltaway, Shock Rock). **Option #2**: You may order a box of one flavor but there are 48 bars in that box. This is how it comes from Seroogy's. We will be **selling** the candy bars for **\$2.00** each this year as the price has gone up. You may order as many boxes as you think you can sell. We appreciate your consideration and help in supporting our school through this fundraiser!

Thank you!!

Seroogy's Candy Bar Re-Order Form - 2023

Parent's Name:	
Child's Name:	
Option #1: (Mixed box of 25 bars)	
Number of boxes you would like:	
Option #2: (Box of 48 all the same flavo	or)
<u>Flavors</u>	# of boxes
Chocolate Meltaway	
Peanut Butter Crisp	
Mint Meltaway	
Almond	
Shock Rock	
Chocolate Crisp	
Pure Dark Chocolate	
Mocha Meltaway	
Pure Milk Chocolate	Example of the second s

Dear Parent or Guardian,

Immunizations (also called vaccines or shots) are one of the most important ways to protect children from diseases. Immunizations are especially important for school-aged children because children in school are regularly in close contact with others who may be able to spread these diseases.

For the upcoming school year, all students will need the following immunizations or an appropriate waiver.

Kindergarten-6th grades

- 4 doses of polio
- 4 doses of DtaP/DT/Td
- 3 doses of hepatitis B
- 2 doses of varicella (chickenpox) or history of disease documented by a qualified heath care professional
- 2 doses of MMR (measles, mumps, rubella)

7th-11th grades (Please note these changes)

All the previously required vaccines, plus:

- 1 dose of Tdap
- 1 MenACWY-containing vaccine

For more information, please talk with your child's doctor or visit the DHS website.

What should I do?

Make sure your child is up to date on their vaccinations by checking your child's immunization record. To get your child up to date on their vaccinations:

- 1. Make a vaccine appointment with your doctor or the Marinette County Health Department.
- 2. Ask the health care provider to complete the <u>Student Immunization Record form</u>. Return the form to Mrs. Sargent, St. John Lutheran School Secretary.
- 3. You can also visit the <u>Wisconsin Immunization Registry</u> to see if your child is missing or coming due for any immunizations.

Immunizations are covered by most health insurance plans. If you do not have health insurance, or your health insurance does not cover immunizations, the Vaccines for Children (VFC) program may be able to help with the cost of immunizations. For more information on the VFC program visit: https://www.dhs.wisconsin.gov/immunization/vfc-parent.htm.

Please contact Mrs. Sargent, St. John Lutheran School Secretary or visit the <u>DHS website</u> for more information on school vaccine requirements.